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USEFUL 
CONTACTS 

It was brilliant to see the spirit with which the village celebrated and marked RAF 
100.  From OPCôs perspective our community celebration through the boxcart race 
and street party were only possible thanks to a whole range of helpers, not least 
the RAF itself.  More details inside. 

 

On 11 November we will be marking another significant centenary. This is when 
the United Kingdom and its friends overseas will mark the day 100 years ago when 
the guns fell silent at the end of World War I. 

 

The national event, called 'Battleôs Over' will include a unique series of events in 
the morning and evening.  It will involve organisations and communities such as 
ours, from the length and breadth of the nation and in many countries abroad.  The 
events will remember the sacrifice of millions of men and women during World War 
I.  Odiham will be playing its part. 

 

In the build up to the centenary we hope that clusters of metal poppies will appear 
around the village; each cluster of 70 poppies to represent one of the fallen from 
our Parish.  Should you wish to contribute a poppy please visit 
http://www.odihampoppies.co.uk/.  We will also be displaying poppy flags along 
the High Street. 

 

However, on 11 November itself, the day will be marked with the following events: 

¶ There will be a parade and service at the War Memorial at 10.10am, conclud-
ing with a fly past. 

¶ This will be followed by a service of remembrance at 10.50am at All Saints 
Church. 

¶ At 6.30pm we are planning a candle-light procession from the church to the 

village beacon with 70 candles carried by members of youth organisations to 
represent the fallen from our Parish. 

¶ At 7pm Odiham will join hundreds of other communities around the country by 
lighting its beacon.  We hope you will consider attending. 

 

Following the lighting of the beacon the community is invited to All Saints Church 
where there will be an exhibition of the fallen. 

                                             Cllr Jon Hale - Chairman of Odiham Parish Council  

ODIHAM REMEMBERS  
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I would like to thank all the people who helped organise 
what must have been the Parishôs biggest ever community 
event marking the centenary of RAF 100. 
 
The event raised thousands of pounds for the RAF Benev-
olent Fund - but just as importantly gave us the opportunity 
to show the serving men and woman (as well as their fami-
lies) just how much we value and respect the service they 
provide. 
 
An event of this size was only possible due to the im-
mense efforts of all involved.  I would like to personally 
thank Becky and Rob Friend, Mark and Jenny Kellie, Russ 
Haines, Cllr Faulkner, Cllr Harris, Sqd Ldr David and Flt Lt 
Clark who all joined the working party to plan and organise 

the dayôs celebration over 9 months of meetings. 
 
We were of course helped by our Parish Clerk Sarah Weir as 
well as a small army of community volunteers and RAF person-
nel and cadets on the day.  Whilst we also enjoyed the support 
of our local businesses, schools, PTAôs and Hart DC, on top of 
all the teams who made the stunning carts and people who at-
tended the party. 
 
Without this collective effort, bringing so many of the com-
munity together to mark this special occasion would not have 
been possible.  So thank you all. 
 
Cllr Jon Hale - Chairman of Odiham Parish Council 

THANK YOU 

As a serving officer at RAF Odiham and Parish Cllr, I know first-hand just how much the continued support of the 
community means to everyone on the Station.  The Chinook Force is poised 24/7, ready for global deployment and it 
could not do so without your invaluable support.  It was superb to see the community come out in such force this 
summer to celebrate RAF 100; the Station Commander, my colleagues and I were genuinely humbled and delighted 
with the level of goodwill and warmth displayed by the thousands of residents who attended the numerous events. 
 
The Chinook Force is acutely aware of the noise that our flying training can cause, especially during the late sum-
mer nights.  Following the Prime Ministerôs Sandhurst Summit announcement in January 2018, the Chinook Force 
has recently deployed to Mali on Op NEWCOMBE.  Those of you who attended the community briefing at All Saints 
Church on 20 September 2018 will have heard Wing Commander Bell, The Chinook Forceôs Chief of Staff, outline 
the purpose of the Mali operation: to offer non-combat, logistic support to French forces on counter-terrorism opera-
tions preventing extremists from planning and launching attacks on Europe.  
 
The Mali commitment has however increased the number of Chinook crews that need to be trained in the flying 
techniques required for flying in the desert environment.  This in turn has intensified the requirement for low-level 
pairs formation flying around RAF Odiham airfield and Northern Hampshire.  The ability of the aircraftsô crews to op-
erate effectively and safely in hostile environments also demands regular and rigorous flying training at night; the 
consequence of this increased activity has been a surge in low-altitude, repetitive flight profiles, with often late finish-
es during the hours of darkness.  It is fully appreciated that this increased activity is disruptive and often unwelcome, 
especially during the short summer nights.  To reduce this disturbance to an absolute minimum, the Chinook Force 
routinely deploys its aircraft to other locations in the UK, and even abroad, whenever it is compatible with available 
resource and the training meets the exacting requirements of military operations.  We also try to export as much of 
our training into the simulator as possible, however, this recent period coincided with an upgrade programme to our 
simulators, which reduced their availability.  As the Mali deployment matures, a reduction in the intensity of circuit 
flying is anticipated.           Continued 
 

RAF ODIHAM 
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RAF ODIHAM CONTINUED 
 

 
 

By the time this newsletter arrives, the second tranche of personnel from 18(B) Squadron, including myself, will be 
deployed to Mali, so I can personally vouch for how important this training has been to ensure that the crews are 
fully prepared for this challenging mission.  Your enduring support and considerable understanding during this  
period of intensified training has been, as always, greatly appreciated. 

 

Squadron Leader (and Cllr) JM David 

 Odiham Parish Council Newsletter 

It was this time last year that OPC ran our survey asking where and what sort of recreation equipment the com-
munity would like us to plan and implement for the children and teens within our community. 
 
12 months later I am delighted to report that we have not only se-
cured the required funding, but implemented almost Ã200k of recrea-
tional equipment, with the projects now completed and open for use. 
 
This has seen a brand new ójuniorô play park at Recreation Road, 
placing a great mix of challenging equipment next to the toddler park 
that will challenge and entertain older children, designed with input 
from our Mayhill students.  We even included a shelter for their par-
ents!  This was ready in time for the summer holidays and it has been 

fantastic to see the 
park so well used. 
 
Following the research 
undertaken with local 
teens we also have a fitness trail and Multi-Use Games Area 
(MUGA) up and running (no pun intended). 
 
The feedback has been brilliant and thank you to all the people who 
have contacted us - it makes the effort all worth while to hear how 
positively these new amenities have been received.  We have also 
been very grateful for the suggestions and input from the community. 
 
We are aware that the fence at the end of the slide needs moving 
back.  Although the whole park was independently safety checked 

and approved, as a parent myself, I can see that this needs tweaking to mitigate some of the more enthusiastic us-
ers!  We have also planned for extra bins and benches that by now should already be in place. 
 
Getting the project started and finished in under a year has involved a lot of work from some of my Cllr colleagues 
and our office - I would like to thank them for their efforts. 
 
Cllr Worboys - Chair of Amenity Committee 

RECREATION PROJECTS 

Now that the play equipment and allotment projects have concluded, the Amenity Committee have started looking at 
how we can improve the King Street toilets.  We know from previous research, our NH Plan and the survey we con-
ducted last November that the improvements are needed and wanted. 
 
We have recently submitted an open tender for a full refurbishment and hope that over the coming months we will 
be able to pull together a plan for how this can be achieved. 
 
Cllr Jon Hale - Chairman of Odiham Parish Council 

KING STREET TOILETS 
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The village calendar idea started two years ago as a collaboration between OPC and All Saints Church  As well as 
being designed to promote the village and events, the hope was it could help raise money for local causes.   

 

We are delighted to say that last yearôs calendar managed to 
fund the equipment needed to support this essential kit, which 
has already been deployed in our community on several occa-
sions. 

 

Thank you to the hundreds of residents who have purchased the 
calendar and helped fund this life saving kit.  Of course thank 
you also to our first responder volunteers who are using the 
equipment to save lives and help people in our community, 

 

The village calendar will be back again this year with details in-

cluded in this newsletter.    Cllr Jon Hale - Chairman of Odiham Parish Council 

FIRST RESPONDER EQUIPMENT 

 Odiham Parish Council Newsletter 

As you may be aware, Odiham Parish Council has been working with HARAH for several years to bring forward a 
Rural Exception Scheme in the Parish. 
 
A site has now been secured on land adjacent to Roughôs Cottage, North Warnborough and the current proposal is 
for 12 units.  A public consultation was held in North Warnborough on 11 July which was well attended.  Further site 
surveys and reports are underway as well as more work on the design and site layout.  Following these, a further 
public consultation is planned for early December. 
 
Further information is available on OPC ós website and this will be updated as the scheme progresses towards a 
formal planning application. 
 
Cllr James Robinson-Giannasi  

AFFORDABLE HOUSING FOR LOCAL PEOPLE 

Ahhhh the allotment project!  This project certainly feels almost as old as I 
am.   
 
It was initiated well before this Council formed, probably even the last 
Council! Having inherited it when I took on the role of Chair of the Amenity 
Committee a couple of years ago, I thought with some bravado that we 
would be able to finish it relatively quickly. 
 
Sadly that wasnôt the case, as it has been plagued by set backs and con-
tractor issues.  However, at last the final phase is being implemented.  
Hopefully by the time this newsletter is published the whole project will be 
finished. 
 
At our August meeting we undertook a ballot for the allotment sites from 
those people who had registered for one and we look forward to seeing 
these allotment plots flourish. 
 
Cllr Craig Worboys - Chair of Amenity Committee  
 
 

ALLOTMENTS 


